Doniphan Co senior center to close

(KNZA)--A Doniphan County senior citizen center will close next month.

The Doniphan County Commission voted unanimously Monday to close the Elwood Leisure Hour Center, effective November 16.

Home delivered meals will continue in the community.

The action came after the Commission voted to accept the resignation of Elwood Leisure Hour Center director Nancy Drake following an executive session.

In other business, during the meeting lasting less than 30 minutes, the Commission voted to enter into an agreement with the engineering firm Schwab-Eaton for the inspection of fracture critical bridges in the county and the interim bridge inspection.

The firm will charge a fee not to exceed \$3,000 for inspection of the fracture critical bridges and \$4,600 for the interim bridge inspection of 21 structures.

Many Signals Communications